


SUPERVISORS REPORT FOR WEEK ENDING 6/23/2023

Greetings and Happy Summer! Yes, the calendar officially say it is summer. So,
let’s go with that. This is the season when we work on many projects all at once
and then wonder where the time went.

Part of our normal summer projects include the regular care of our flower
planters, banners, cross-walk and restriping of recreational areas like tennis and
basketball court. Currently we are preparing to add “Pickle Ball” line striping to
our tennis court. Pickle Ball is a newer very popular fad and it does involve a
tennis ball and a smaller racket that looks like an oversized ping pong paddle. |
personally have a hard time with a full sized tennis racket and not sure | will be
playing “Pickle Ball” anytime soon. {(ha-ha))

As part of this year’s Wilmington Get Together at the Town Beach on August 19,
Plans are currently underway to organize a Parade to kick off this popular
hometown event. Last year our community did a parade as part of the
Bicentennial Celebration. The parade was so fun and popular, we plan to do it
again. Stay tuned for more information in the near future.

Get your old Fishing Poles out. On June 24" and 25" Free Fresh Water Fishing will
be available in New York State. This means that no fishing License is required on
those days. This event started back in 1991 by the DEC to promote fishing
throughout the state.

Just a reminder that the Whiteface Regional Visitors Bureau has started the
Farmers Market for this season. Located at Heritage Park, the event is held on
Tuesdays from 10 am to 2 pm. everything from Fresh Produce, Local Honey,
Baked Goods and much more is available. The Wilmington Farmers Market even
has live weekly music. Be sure to check it out. For more information, please call
518-946-2255

Speaking of the Farmers Market, Coupons for the Farmers Market are available to
individuals 60 years and older who meet income guidelines. For example, the
income limits start from $2,248 a month for a single person and increases with
family size. Locally, coupons will be handed out at the Wilmington Nutrition site
on July 11 from 10:30 am to 11:30 am

A little “Heads-Up” that a home in Wilmington recently had a theft of copper
piping that was underneath their building. Normally | would not include this in my
report. However, it takes a big nerve to go to someone’s home like that. Just keep
an eye out and secure things around your home. The homeowner wishes to
remain anonymous. The theft was reported to the New York State Police.

Finally, a big congratulations to the Wilmington Historical Society for another
successful Wilmington- Whiteface Whiskey Run and Festival, What an awesome
group of volunteers.

Well friends, that’s all for this week. See you around town. — Roy Holzer
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